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Proposition 65 Notice 

To Our Valued Customers: 

California’s Safe Drinking Water and Toxic Enforcement Act of 1986, as amended, and 

as otherwise known as “Proposition 65”, requires businesses manufacturing or distributing 

products to inform persons about exposures to chemicals in the products that are known to the 

State of California to cause cancer, birth defects, or other reproductive harm. Proposition 65 

contains more than 900 chemicals that the State has listed as having these effects, if the exposure 

is above threshold levels. For more information, please refer to www.p65warnings.ca.gov.  

Rolled Alloys does not manufacture solid metal alloys, but requires products to be made 

under their label by internationally known and recognized producers. Rolled Alloys is a 

distributer of stainless, nickel, and titanium grades and it has inquired of its suppliers as to 

Proposition 65 compliance. Our suppliers inform us that stainless, and nickel products contain a 

number of alloyed substances, some of which are chemicals on the California lists including 

without limitation, cobalt, nickel, and chromium in their metallic forms. The chemicals alloyed 

in stainless, and nickel alloy products are considered stable and physiologically inert in all 

product grades and should not be considered hazardous to humans under normal use and 

conditions. If you have any questions concerning the content of the products supplied by our 

company, please refer to the material test report and or contact our metallurgical staff at our main 

number (734-847-0561). 

There are certain manipulations or processing such as cutting, milling, grinding, melting, 

and welding could result in exposure to some hazardous materials being emitted (such as in 

fumes or dust). Users should make their own assessment of workplace risks as required by other 

health and safety legislation, as the conditions or methods of use are beyond our control. The 

exposure may be negligible or well within a “no significant risk” range; however, because we 

cannot be certain about the nature of extent of these manipulations or the emissions from the 

products once we have delivered them to you, and out of abundance of caution, we are providing 

you with this notification. 

Regards, 

Josh Messerole 

Director of Quality 


